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A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL
mron nmts niv6?

On the occasion of the New Year 5706 we extend to the officials, trustees,
and members of our congregation, to the Sisterhood and Mens' Club, and to
all our friends and worshipers heartiest greetings and good wishes. May the
coming year inaugurate a new era of world peace, and bring to us and to all
mankind salvation and happiness.

Max J. Etra, President

Saul J. Lance, Vice-President
Abraham R. Winer, Treasurer
Alexander Kommel, Secretary

Jacob H. Alport, Comptroller
Ira F. Weisman, President, MerCs Club
Blanche G. Etra, President, Sisterhood

SYNAGOGUE ORDINANCES

Many worshipers will be with us
for the first time these High Holy
Days. For their benefit as well as
for the benefit of our regular wor¬
shipers, we make known the follow¬
ing ordinances:
1. Admission to Services during the
High Holy Days Season will be by
card only. This rule will be strictly
enforced. On the Sabbath, when
carrying is not permitted, kindly give
your name to officer at door.
2. Come to the Services as early as
you possibly can.
3. Please join in the congregational
singing.
4. Conversation of any kind is for¬

bidden during the Services. Proper
decorum is essential for dignified
worship.
5. The doors are closed during the
sermon. Please, therefore, be in your
seat before the sermon begins.
6. Please do not remove Talith or

leave your seat until after the bene¬
diction is pronounced at the close
of the Service.

7. Very young children should not
be brought to the synagogue. They
only disturb the Services and annoy
those around them.

8. The synagogue ushers do their
job voluntarily and devotedly.
Please cooperate with them by res¬
pecting their wishes.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach both days of the Holiday at 10:30 A.M.
I. "TAKING STOCK OF THE WORLD"

II. "TAKING STOCK OF THE JEW"
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ROSH HASHANAH SERVICES
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 7th—ROSH HASHANAH EVE

Selichoth Services . 6:30 A.M.
Regular morning services will follow.

Mincha Services
. 6:30 P.M.

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 8th — ROSH HASHANAH I
, Morning 7:45 A.M.
Sermon 10:30 A.M.
Mincha Services .• 7:00 P.M.

(Maariv Services will follow)
SUNDAY, SEPT 9th—ROSH HASHANAH II

Morning 7:45 A.M.
Sermon 10:30 A.M.
Mincha

... 6:00 P.M.
Tashlich Ritual after Mincha Services

DAILY SERVICES
SELICHOTH

During the week Selichoth will be said at 7:00 A.M. followed
by regular morning services.
Mincha

6:30 P.M.
THE SYNAGOGUE HOUSE

During the summer months the
Synagogue House was undergoing
extensive alterations. These altera¬
tions are still going on and when
completed will make us proud of our
Synagogue House. The synagogue
office, as well as the office of our
Religious School and Ramaz are now
situated in the Synagogue House.
The Rabbi's study is there too. Per¬
manent soundproof walls have re¬
placed the folding doors that separ¬
ated the classrooms. A modem sci¬
ence laboratory has been estab¬
lished and equipped. The kitchen
and catering facilities have been im¬
proved and the auditorium in which
our cultural and social functions will
henceforth be held has been consid¬
erably improved. The roof has been
enclosed and will henceforth serve
as an outdoor playground for the
children of Ramaz as well as the
afternoon school.
Additional improvements are of

course planned. The architect's plansfor the permanent alteration of the
synagogue and Synagogue House

have already been submitted and
await only the approval of the Board
of Trustees. Some very interesting
news on that subject will shortly be
made known.
At this time the profound gratitude

of the congregation and all its af¬
filiates is extended to Mr. GeorgeJacobs who, on behalf of the BuildingAlterations Committee, supervised
all the work done. Mr. Jacobs fore¬
went his summer vacation in order to
supervise the work. His unfailing at¬
tention and his devoted service can¬
not be overestimated. Our thanks
to him for all that he did.

PERSONALS
Happy anniversary and birthday

greetings to Dr. and Mrs. Samuel
Gross. May they enjoy many more
years of wedded joy . . . Birthday
greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Samuel
Fein, Mrs. Morris A. Goldstein, Mrs.
Sigmund Klein, Mr. Bruno Scheidt,and Mr. Louis J. Singer.
May they observe many more

birthdays with good health and hap¬piness.
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL NEWS

Welcome to New Pupils
To the boys and girls who are

now enrolled in our Religious School
we extend a hearty "Shalom" with
best wishes for a very successful
school year. We are certain that
they will find it very pleasant to pur¬
sue their Hebrew studies in our

school with its excellent staff of
teachers, large and airy classrooms,
attractive auditorium and gymnas¬
ium and other desirable school facil¬
ities.

Pupils Attend Opening Assembly
Thursday, September 6th, marked

the opening of the new term in the
Religious School. The pupils who at¬
tended last year, as well as the newly
enrolled pupils, assembled in the
auditorium of the Synagogue House.
Mr. Axelrod, the new principal,
greeted the happy youngsters and
welcomed them back to school. He
explained to them the organization
of the school and outlined the pro¬
gram of studies for the year. The
children received their class assign¬
ments and greeted their new teach¬
ers. An interesting program of enter¬
tainment concluded the assembly
program.
Sessions Start September 10th
Regular classes in the Religious

School will begin on Monday after¬
noon, September 10th, at 4 o'clock.
Children whose classes meet on

Monday and Wednesday will report
to the first session on Monday. All
others will report on Tuesday after¬
noon at 4 o'clock. Former pupils
who have not received their class
assignments should report to the
principal's office.

Registration of New Pupils Continues
The enrollment of new pupils for

the Religious School will continue
throughout the month of September.
Each child will be interviewed by the
principal and assigned to a class in
accordance with his age and ability.
Parents are earnestly requested to

enroll their children early since a day
missed is a day lost.
Classes for High School Students
Today, we hope it is no longer

necessary to convince Jewish parents
of the importance of continuing the
Hebrew education of their children
after Bar Mitzva or graduation.
Events of the past few years and,
especially, the religious experiences
of our young men and women in the
armed forces should impress both
parents and children with the neces¬

sity of a comprehensive Jewish edu¬
cation that should begin at an early
age and continue through the adol¬
escent period.
In our afternoon Religious School

we plan to organize special classes
for junior and senior high school
students as well as for post-Bar
Mitzva boys who wish - to continue
with their Hebrew studies. Sessions
will be held three- times a week at
hours most convenient to them. The
course of study will include Hebrew
Language, Bible and Jewish History.
Students who are interested may
register in the school office.

HAPPY EVENTS

DURING THE SUMMER

During the summer our very es¬
teemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Ben¬
jamin L. Leifert became proud par¬
ents of a second son. Our belated
but sincere good wishes to them . . .

Charles Schlang, son of Mr. Isadore
Schlang, was made a corporal. He
is stationed at Fort Belvoir, Md. . . .

Lieut. Sidney Silberman, U.S. Navy„
is now on furlough waiting for his
next assignment. Sidney, son of Mr.
and Mrs. Seppy I. Silberman, served
on the Nevada throughout its Pacific
campaign. . . .

Our greetings and congratulations
to all those who were visited by
happiness during the summer. May
they always be attended by good
fortune.
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Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Victor Gold Cantor

Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Herman C. Axelrod, Educational Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Abraham R. Winer Treasurer
Alexander Kommel Secretai*y
Jacob H. Alpert Comptroller
Ira F, Weisman .... President, Men's Club
Mrs. Harry Etra .... President, Sisterhood

ESROGIM

A limited quantity of esrogim is
expected this year from Palestine.
Mr. Adler, therefore, requests that all
those who would like to be provided
with esrogim for Succoth should in¬
form him no later than September 14.

CONDOLENCES

Our heartfelt sympathies are ex¬
tended to Mrs. Adolf J. Elkeles on the
loss of her dear father, Mr. Caesar
Hecksher who passed away during
the summer. Mr. Hecksher was a cul¬
tured gentleman and a learned Jew.
He worshiped with us on numerous
occasions and was a regular at¬
tendant at the Talmud class. May
his daughter and all her dear ones
be blessed henceforth with uninter¬
rupted happiness.

YAHRZEITS

September
9 SARAH R. BUCHER
10 BERTHA MAYER
10 SIMON BERKOWITZ
10 SAMUEL FELDMAN
11 PHILIP POLNER
12 SADIE H. LUBELL
13 BESSIE R. COHEN
14 CHAYIM M. FRIEDMAN

13 iVSzESID E
MEMORIAL CHAPEL

WITHIN THE REACH OF ALL

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue

Far Rockaway, L. I.
1250 Central Avenue
FAr Rockaway 7-7100
Comply with strictest
orthodox requirements

ENdicott 2-6600

Miami Beach, Fla.
1236 Washington Ave.

Miami 5-7777
CHARLES ROSENTHAL
EDWARD ROSENTHAL

Directors


